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HOLBROOK HAPPENINGS 
Issue  495            19 February 2025 

FESTIVAL BY THE SUB 
Don’t Miss Out! Join us on Saturday, 1st March 
2025, from 4pm until late, at the Holbrook 
Submarine Park for an incredible evening of 
music, markets, food, drinks, and entertainment. 
Entry is free, so bring your family and friends and 
be part of this amazing celebration, all set against 
the striking backdrop of the HMAS Otway 
submarine! Don’t forget to pack a rug or chair, 
hat and sunscreen. No BYO Alcohol! 
A Stellar Music Line-Up: Music lovers are in for a 
treat with an incredible lineup of live 
performances that will keep the festival energy 
alive throughout the evening. Headlining the 
event are Baker Boys Band, The Mighty Yak, and 
Riff Music, delivering a diverse mix of genres that 
cater to all musical tastes, from rock and pop to 
jazz and folk. 
Market Stalls & Local Flavours: The Holbrook 
Festival is not just about music - it’s a showcase of 
the town’s rich creativity and culinary delights. 
The festival's artisan 
markets will feature local 
makers and businesses 
displaying their 
handcrafted goods, 
including jewellery, 
clothing, home décor, and 
unique artworks. 
Attendees can browse, 
shop, and support the 
region’s talented artisans. 
Food lovers will also be in 
for a gastronomic 
adventure, with local food 
vendors serving up an 
array of mouthwatering 
dishes. From classic 
festival favourites to 
gourmet street food, 
there’s something to 
satisfy every craving. To 
complement the feast, 
local breweries will offer a 
selection of craft beers, 
ciders, and refreshing 

beverages. 
Fun for the Whole Family: The Holbrook Festival 
is a family-friendly event, ensuring that even the 
youngest festival-goers have a fantastic time. A 
variety of children’s activities will be available, 
making it a fun-filled outing for all ages. 
Car Show Extravaganza: Car enthusiasts can 
marvel at an impressive collection of classic and 
contemporary vehicles at the festival’s car show. 
From vintage beauties to modern masterpieces, 
the display will be a highlight for automotive fans. 
A True Celebration of Holbrook: Organised by the 
Holbrook Business & Community Development 
Group, the Holbrook Festival by the Sub 
encapsulates the spirit of community and 
celebration. Whether you’re a music enthusiast, a 
foodie, a car lover, or simply looking for a 
fantastic evening out, this event has something 
for everyone. 
For more information, follow us on social media 
@festivalbythesub 
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D E A D L I N E 

Next deadline 9.00am 
Friday 28 February 2025 

We prefer articles to be emailed to: 
holbrookhappenings@gmail.com 

If you are a new advertiser, email us for 

information & a booking form. 

L I E S C H K E  M O T O R S        

78 ALBURY  ST    HOLBROOK          

Ph: 6036 2244 
Proud Sponsor of  Holbrook  Happenings 

H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’   

P O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N T  

This newsletter is  for the purpose of disseminating 
information and articles free of charge for the benefit of the 
public. This information is not a substitute for professional 
advice and is not intended to be used as such. The editors do 
not accept any liability for any loss or damage incurred by 
use of or reliance on such information. The editors of 
Holbrook Happenings make every effort to ensure the 
quality of the information.  However, Holbrook Happenings 
cannot guarantee and assumes no legal liability or 
responsibility for the accuracy, currency or completeness of 
information. It is the responsibility of contributors to secure 
permission for the use of any photographs or material 
provided for the  Holbrook Happenings. 

Please note this publication is available online at 
www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Per issue 
Advertising 

Cost 
Setup Cost 

Classified (¹⁄₁₆ page) $ 20.00 No charge 

⅛ page $ 40.00 $ 20 

¼ page $ 80.00 $ 25 

⅜ page $ 120.00 $ 35 

½ page  
(check for availability) 

$ 160.00 $ 35 

Full page 
 (check for availability) 

$ 320.00 $ 40 

Insert (pamphlet to be 

provided by you) 
$120.00 N/A 

Discounts 
10 Issue 

discount (10%) 

Continuous 

(extra 5%) 

⅛ page $ 360.00 $ 324.00 

¼ page $ 720.00 $ 648.00 

½ page  $ 1440.00 $ 1368.00 

Full page  $ 2880.00 $2736.00 

Advertising Sizes 

Classified (¹⁄₁₆ page) landscape W 86mm x H 30mm 

⅛ page landscape W 86mm x H 64mm 

¼ page landscape W 178mm x H 64mm 

¼ page portrait W 86mm x H 130mm 

⅜ page  portrait W 86mm x H 197mm 

½ page landscape W 178mm x H 129mm 

½ page portrait W 86mm x H 265mm 

Full page portrait W 178mm x H 265mm 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

Would you be interested in joining our friendly 

group of helpers who fold the Holbrook 

Happenings ready for delivery each fortnight?  
 

Maybe you have some computer skills and 

would be interested in helping out with the 

production of this newsletter.  
 

Even if you are only available to help out 

while one of our regular volunteers is away, 

we’d love to hear from you. Our regular 

people are always happy to show you what 

they do and assist with any questions. 
 

We have a fantastic group of 

dedicated volunteers who carry 

out a wide range of tasks to 

ensure that the Holbrook 

community continues to enjoy this newsletter, 

but we always welcome new faces. 
 

If you are interested in becoming involved in 

any way, call in & ask at the library  

or send us an email 

(holbrookhappenings@gmail.com). 

https://coolsymbol.com/copy/Vulgar_Fraction_Three_Eighths_Symbol_%E2%85%9C
https://coolsymbol.com/copy/Vulgar_Fraction_One_Eighth_Symbol_%E2%85%9B
https://coolsymbol.com/copy/Vulgar_Fraction_One_Eighth_Symbol_%E2%85%9B
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PROBUS  
Great to see most of our members back again. Welcome to our visitors, Tex & Helen Morton & Jenny 
Parer, today’s guest speaker. Still a few on the sick list, in particular, we send best wishes to Jill 
Winnett, who won’t be with us for some time due to ongoing health problems.  
This year we hope to be able to do some little trips, Morgan’s Lookout, Gerogery Doll Museum, Jindera 
Museum which will be our first trip with lunch at the hotel. Alan Buchanan has kindly offered to drive 
the RS Club bus. A date will be set next meeting. 
Jenny Parer shared her fascinating trip to Sicily, a tiny island about ½ the size of Tasmania, where 
approximately 5,000,000 people live. Jenny said it was a good place to travel, cheap and with  friendly 
people! A very mountainous country totally dominated by Mt Edna, which is continually erupting. An 
interesting fact was that prickly pear is grown everywhere and is used in many different foods. Tourists 
are of great importance in Sicily. Jenny had a fabulous array of photos and information about her 
travels. Thank you Jenny. Our next meeting will be on Tuesday 25th February, 11:00am at the RS Club. 

DEMENTIA CAFÉ MEETING 
Our monthly Dementia Café morning teas are back again in 2025 and great to see some 
familiar faces and new people join us, it has been great getting to know one another and 
feeling comfortable in our environment, great chats, sharing ideas and stories which brings a positive 
vibe to our mornings which is so good to see, anyone is Welcome! 
There is no obligation so, if you want to come whenever it suits, please do so or if you have other ideas 
please share them with us, so we can continue this fun, friendship and support in our Dementia 
friendly Community. ‘To create a more inclusive, supportive and welcoming place where everyone 
can thrive.’ This year, we hope to have information days to learn more about what we face and how 
we can help each other. The next meeting will be held at the Holbrook Sporting Complex on the 
Thursday, 6th March 2025, starting 10am – 11.30.  All Welcome  Include, Encourage and Empower 
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WHAT’S ON  
AT HOLBROOK RETURNED 

SERVICEMEN’S CLUB 
 

RESTAURANT OPEN 7 DAYS 
  Monday         Mad Monday $11 Meals 
     Thursday          Burger Night  
                                      & Pizza Meal Deal 
     Friday    Raffle drawn at 7.00pm 
    Saturday        Kids Eat Free 
    Sunday         Raffle drawn at 1.00pm 
                           Kids Eat Free 
 

Happy Hours every day 
Monday to Friday 4pm -6pm 

Saturday & Sunday 2pm – 4pm 
 

 HOLBROOK RS CLUB  
BOATING & ANGLING CLUB 

Cod Fishing Competition 
 

Saturday 15th March & Sunday 16th March 
at Walwa 

 

Sections: Longest Cod  
(Both Seniors and Juniors) 

 

Entry fee:  
Adults $10.00       Juniors $5.00 

Weigh in 12 noon Sunday 
 

Caravan & Camping available  
– Walwa Caravan Park Ph. 6037 1388 

 

Contact: Mick Pitzen 0412 918 397  
or Ian Taskis 0409 595 829 

 Holbrook 
Returned Servicemen’s Club 

38 Swift St 
Ph: (02) 6036 2199 

Open 7 Days 

PLANT PICK PLATE 
A hedge or no hedge? This is a question that 
requires very careful consideration when 
landscaping a new garden or redeveloping an 
existent one. Do you want to add to the garden 
duties of weekly mowing the lawn and also 
regularly trimming that hedge? Do you have the 
skills and equipment required to trim straight and 
even to create a hedge master piece? Do you 
realise that this is time that is eating into other 
essential activities, such as fishing. A point well 
made by my garden helper so our vigorous 
growing front hedge was cut down. He wasted no 
time is firing up the chainsaw when I agreed. I 
must admit it was ugly, a mixture of old plants, 
Nandina, Crab-apple, Japonica and Variegated 
Privet that once trimmed, sprouted again the 
minute your back was turned. 

The low Buxus hedge lining the driveway is much 
less robust, however it has been neglected 
somewhat, so out came the hedge trimmer and 
my garden helper attacked that with vigour, while 
keeping it at an acceptable height. I eyed up the 
many tubs full of trimmings, cuttings I thought. 
Several handfuls I placed in water for striking 
later.  I envisaged a low and slow growing, lush 
green Buxus hedge along our front fence to 
provide a neat boundary and to complement its 
cousins down the driveway. “NO, not another 
hedge” I heard him say as he reached for his 
fishing line. 
Well, I certainly do 
not want to trim 
another hedge so I 
can see his point. 
What was I thinking? 
Maybe a row of long 
strappy leafed plants 
that are attractive 
but also low 
maintenance would 
provide a more 
amenable option. 
Passionate 
Gardener, June. 
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HOLBROOK ROTARY 4 WHEEL DRIVE DAY SATURDAY 29 MARCH 
Walwa Victoria will be our starting point for the 2025 drive. We will 
gather at the Walwa store at 8:30 a.m. Following a briefing, we will 
depart at 9am for Shelley and Burrowye forests. 
Leaving Holbrook with a full tank of fuel or topping up at Walwa is 
recommended. 
A corner man system will be used. The four-wheel drive directly 

behind the lead vehicle marks the turn/intersection until 
the sweep vehicle arrives. The corner is marked by 
everyone in turn. 
We are having a bush picnic so do not forget to bring 
morning tea, lunch, and anything you may need like your 
picnic rug, chairs, folding table, and drinks. 
These days are a great introduction to four-wheel driving 
with the security of others along with you. 
A 4-wheel drive with moderate ground clearance and all 
terrain tyres fitted is recommended. It is a great family 
day out exploring the Upper Murray area, with an activity 
sheet to keep the passengers busy. 
The finish will be at the Walwa Hotel with a prize draw on 
your entry ticket and a prize for the best activity sheet. 
So, if you want to make a night of it hook on your van or 
bring a tent and book into the Walwa Caravan Park or 
take a room at the pub.  
For more info phone Murray 0429 992 636. 
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VOLUNTEER AT WOOLPACK INN MUSEUM:  
A Unique Opportunity to Make a 

Difference 
Are you looking for a rewarding way to give back 
to your community? The Woolpack Inn Museum 
offers an exciting volunteer opportunity for 
individuals who want to help preserve local 
history while contributing to the upkeep of this 
historical site, your time and talents can make a 
lasting impact. 
Why Volunteer at the Woolpack Inn Museum?   
The Woolpack Inn Museum is a rich and vibrant 
part of our community’s heritage. As a volunteer, 
you will have the chance to contribute to the 
preservation and enhancement of this unique 
historical landmark. Your efforts will help ensure 
that future generations can experience and 
appreciate the fascinating stories and artifacts 
housed within the museum. 
How Can You Help? There are several ways you 
can contribute to the success of the museum, no 
matter your skills or availability: 
1. Adopt a Room: One of the most exciting ways 
to get involved is by adopting a room in the 
museum. This role allows you to take ownership 
of a specific area of the museum and help keep it 
in top condition. You’ll be responsible for the 
upkeep of the room’s displays, ensuring the area 
is clean, organized, and that artifacts are properly 
cared for. It's an excellent way to build a personal 
connection with the museum’s history while 
making a real difference. 
2. Cleaning and Maintenance: The museum needs 
volunteers to help with regular cleaning and 
upkeep. Whether it’s dusting exhibits, cleaning 
windows, or polishing display cases, your efforts 
will ensure the museum remains a welcoming and 
tidy environment for visitors. Attention to detail 
and a passion for preserving history will make this 
a rewarding volunteer experience. 
3. Gardening and Outdoor Work: The museum’s 
garden and surrounding grounds require regular 
attention to maintain their beauty and charm. If 
you have a green thumb or simply enjoy being 
outdoors, we invite you to help with planting, 
weeding, trimming, and general gardening tasks. 
Your contributions will enhance the exterior of 
the museum and create a pleasant, inviting 
atmosphere for visitors. 
4. Handyman Jobs: If you have basic handyman 

skills, we could use your help! From light 
carpentry to minor repairs, maintaining the 
museum’s historic building requires ongoing 
attention. Whether it’s fixing a leaky tap, repairing 
furniture, or ensuring the museum's safety 
features are up to code, your practical skills will 
keep the museum running smoothly. 
5. Door Duty: Volunteer for a shift on duty to 
receive and welcome visitors. If anyone is new to 
Holbrook this would be a good way to learn about 
the history of the town and area you are now part 
of. 
6. Join the committee - or take on a position. 
Join Us Today! If you’re ready to make a 
difference, we invite you to get in touch with the 
Woolpack Inn Museum. Volunteering is an 
opportunity to support the museum in a variety of 
ways, and we’d love to have you join our team. 
Your help will ensure that the history of the 
Woolpack Inn continues to thrive and be shared 
with generations to come.  
Please contact us today to learn more about how 
you can get involved. Whether it’s cleaning, 
gardening, handyman tasks, or adopting a room, 
there’s a role for you at the Woolpack Inn 
Museum.  
Contact Information:  Phil 0429 369 232, Leonie 
0429 362 358 or Wendy 0488 062 669      
info@woolpackinnmuseum.com.au         
Website: www.woolpackinnmuseum.com.au  

02 6036 3428 
 
 

mailto:info@woolpackinnmuseum.com.au
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ST PATRICK’S SCHOOL 
Welcome to the 2025 school year!  
Let me introduce myself. My name is Paul Spain 
and I have been in education as a teacher, subject 
leader, stage coordinator, Assistant Principal and 
Principal for over 30 years, having commenced my 
career at McAuley Catholic School in Tumut. I have 
also worked at Sacred Heart Primary School 
Pearce, ACT, Canberra Grammar School, St Kevin’s 
College Toorak, VIC, Australian International 
School Hong Kong and I was the Assistant Principal 
at St Joseph’s Primary School in Wagga for four 
years and Principal for the past seven years at St 
Brendan’s Primary School, Ganmain. 

I am incredibly excited to take on the Principal of 
St Patrick’s role in 2025. We have an amazing 
school where our children are supported and 
nurtured to be their very best as both a young 
person and as a student. Our teachers are 
dedicated and experienced and are committed to 
supporting their students to achieve their very 
best. The low class numbers at St Patrick’s 
provides our students with the ideal opportunity 
to receive the direct instruction and feedback 
required for them to grow academically. 
From 2025 our Kindergarten students will be in a 
class themselves for the vital key learning areas of 
Literacy and Numeracy. This allows teachers to 
spend more time with each student, identifying 
and addressing their specific needs and 
challenges. These smaller classes foster stronger 
connections, leading to increased student 
motivation and a more supportive learning 
atmosphere. 

All are welcome at St Patrick’s, Catholics and non-
Catholics alike. Feel free to come in and see what 
advantages an education at St Pat’s provides a 
young person.  
I am looking forward to getting to know members 
of the Holbrook community and working in 
partnership to provide young people with an 
outstanding education.  
Paul Spain, Principal 
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HOLBROOK PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Holbrook Public School was a hive of activity as 
students returned through the gates on Thursday 
6th of February. Amongst the students were 26 
Kindergarten enrolments and 14 new families to 
our school community. We welcome these new 
families and look forward to working with them 
over the coming years.  

We have been lucky to have all our dedicated staff 
return after the Christmas break with some staff 
in new roles across the school. This year our 
school is structured according:  
K/1TP – Jessica Trethowan & Karen Pontt 
(Wednesday)  
K/1YR – Megan Young & Kimberly Ross (Friday)  
Year 1/2 – Anna McGown  
Year 3/4 – Isabella Minall  
Year 4/5 – Ashleigh Hemphill  
Year 5/6 – Christina Lavis & Kate Wedgwood 

(Wednesday & Thursday Term 1)  
Release from face to face (RFF) – Chontelle 
Henderson  
Assistant Principal Curriculum & Instruction – 
Amelia White  
Together, our staff are looking forward to a 
positive 2025!  
Once again a mammoth effort was put in by the 
P&C in January as we catered for the Berragoon 
Horse Sale. This was a three day fundraising 
opportunity for our school which brought in just 
over $13,000. Thank you to the 15 HPS families 
that donated their time in the various ways to 
help make our fundraiser so successful. In the 
busy world that we live in, time is so precious. 
Staff and students are appreciative of all that gave 
their time. A huge thank you to the P&C 
executive, especially Akear Boers and Jocelyn 
Burey who were the driving force in setting up, 
behind the scenes organising/ordering and all 
round smooth running of the fundraiser. Lastly, 
we thank our sponsors, Holbrook Paddock Eggs, 
Holbrook IGA, Albury Polocrosse and Helen Towes 
who donated the coolroom for 5 days. We thank 
you for your support.  
A big thank you to the Holbrook IGA for their 
generous monetary donation to our school. 
Holbrook IGA sells products labelled ‘Community 
Co.’ They then receive money back from the sales 
of these products to then donate it to a local 
charity or group in the area. HPS is appreciative of 
the money received and would like to thank Jess 
Melbourne for nominating our school to receive 
this.  

Friends catching up 

In Finland, only the top 10% of graduates who are qualified to be teachers can actually become one, 
and every teacher needs to have at least a master’s degree.   

In Italian schools, if anyone submits homework later than the day it is due, will automatically get a 4, 
which is similar to 0 (anything below 6 is a fail). 
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HOLBROOK LANDCARE 
After two wonderful years in Holbrook, I'm moving on to a new role with a not-for-profit ecological 
organisation in Bairnsdale, East Gippsland. 
It wasn't an easy decision to leave HLN, and the amazing Holbrook community that has welcomed me 
so warmly. I've come to hold so many of you close to my heart, and will dearly miss you all.  
I'm incredibly grateful for the opportunity to have worked with such a passionate group of people here 
at HLN (staff and board members). Holbrook is so fortunate to have an organisation like this in its 
corner, and HLN is equally fortunate to have such a supportive and passionate community. 
My main project during my time here was the revision of the two revegetation guides (South West 
Slopes Revegetation Guide, and Native Vegetation Guide for the Riverina), and the development of the 
associated website (www.revegetation.org.au), as part of the larger Landcare-Led Resilience project. 
The revegetation guides component of the LLR project was a massive undertaking! It was a true team 
effort, with so many incredible people generously sharing their time, knowledge and experience to 
bring the books and website to life. Working with our LLR project partner, the amazing team at 
Murrumbidgee Landcare, was an absolute joy. 
I've also thoroughly enjoyed working on the Southern New South Wales 
Birds on Farms project with the wonderful team at BirdLife Australia, and 
the dedicated Refreshing River Management team. These projects (along 
with the Landcare Led Resilience project) gave me the chance to meet so 
many amazing farmers who are so passionately working to preserve and 
increase the biodiversity and natural resilience on their properties – 
something I'll always remember with great fondness. 
I leave Holbrook with so many wonderful memories, many new friends, 
and a deep sense of gratitude. Thank you to everyone! Peter Rowland 

https://holbrooklandcare.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=078029a08166336da532bd331&id=f0a32e627b&e=32346bdd89
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SOME OF THE PAVILION CLASSES FOR THE 
2025 HOLBROOK SHOW 

All entries to be with Secretary NO LATER than 
12noon Saturday 15th March. 
Enquires to the Secretary 0427 832 803. 
 

CLASS A - ART 
Prizes sponsored by Satch & Co 

All entries must be of the exhibitor’s own work. 
All entries must be able to be hung – (e.g. wire on 
the back of frames) or must be able to be pinned 
to a board. All signatures on the art work must be 
covered or the work will not be judged.  
Art work to be no bigger than 80 x 80 cm. 
SECTION: 
1. 12 YRS & under Drawing or painting  
2. 13 YRS TO 18 YRS  Drawing or painting  
3. OPEN AGE    Drawing or painting  
4. OPEN AGE  Mixed media  
 

CLASS C – COOKERY 
Sponsored by: The Ten Mile & Holbrook Breeders  
All entries must be made and home baked by the 
exhibitor. Limit of two entries per section per 
exhibitor except for sections marked # but must 
be distinct varieties.  
No entries to be iced, unless specified. Use of 
packet cake mix is not allowed, except for Sect 16.  
SECTION: 
1. Six ANZAC biscuits 
2. Banana cake 
3. Chocolate cake 
4. Orange cake  
5. Date Loaf/Roll 
6. Six plain homemade scones 
7. Shortbread – three pieces 
8. Sponge cake - unfilled 
9. Sultana cake (loaf tin) 
10. Make a fun, animal-themed cake with the 
family (CAN BE ICED) Packet cake may be used.   
1st = $10; 2nd = $5 
11.  Rich Fruit Cake  1st $25, 2nd $5 - Recipe in 
schedule (FREE ENTRY) 
 

CLASS CC-COOKERY - CHILDREN’S 
Sponsored by: The Submarine Cafe 

SECTION - 6 YRS & UNDER 
1. Six chocolate crackles  
2. Three decorated Arrowroot or Marie biscuits 
3. Three decorated cupcakes (only decoration is 

judged) 

7-11 YRS 
4. Three rockcakes 
5. Three decorated cupcakes (only decoration is 

judged) 
6. Three decorated Arrowroot or Marie biscuits 
12-16 YRS 
7. Chocolate cake (not iced) 
8. Six scones 
9.  Three muffins (any variety) 
10. Six pieces of slice (any variety) 
 

CLASS F - HOME BREW 
Sponsored by: Riverina Hotel 

Bottles cannot be larger than 750ml 
SECTION: 
1. Cordial      
2. Ginger beer 
3. Any other home brew - distinct type 

 

CLASS J - JAMS & PRESERVES 
Sponsored by: Mrs Janet Kemp  

and Holbrook Hotel 
Made by exhibitor – Jars to be completely filled. 
Preserves in syrup in glass jars to be opened at the 
judges’ discretion. Lids to be plain or covered.   
SECTION -  JAMS 
1. Apricot 
2. Berry, any variety 
3. Any other jam, not listed 
4. Collection of jams – 3 distinct varieties (NOT 

citrus) same size jars, presented in a basket 
(jars DO NOT have to be pre-opened) 

SECTION - CITRUS /  MARMALADES 
5. Any variety of marmalade 
6. Collection of marmalades – 3 distinct varieties, 

same size jars, presented in a basket (jars DO 
NOT have to be pre-opened) 

SECTION - JELLY 
7. Any variety of jelly 

SECTION - OTHER 
8. Honey 
9. Preserved fruit, any variety 

SECTION - BUTTERS 
10. Lemon 
11. Any other variety, not lemon 
SECTION - PICKLES / RELISH / CHUTNEY 
12.  Pickled vegetables, any variety 
13.  Green Tomato pickles 
14. Any other pickles  
15.  Red Tomato relish 
16.  Any other relish 

 17.  Chutney – any variety  
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HOLBROOK RS BOWLS CLUB 
Hi all, 
EVENTS: TREVOR CRAIG TOURNAMENT:  
Results: 1st Terry Hensel’s team, 2nd Bob 
Robertson's team, 3rd Jim Lee’s Team, 4th Bob 
Driscoll’s team. 
A Grade Singles: 3rd Round P. Gledhill (I Love 
Elders) to play P. McKenna (Papa Smurf), I 
Meiklejohn (Micklemayhem) to play S. Cooper 
(Rocket Rod), Craig Heather (The Other Feather) 
to play P. Stead (Haybales). 2nd round match - the 
winner Max Scanlan (86 An’ Loving It). J. Merkel 
(Murtle Turtle) to play Chris Heather (Feather). 
B Grade: Quarter Finals G. Merkel (The Other 
Murtle Turtle) to play J. Lieschke (Licorice All 
sorts). P. McKenna (Papa Smurf) to play D. Spokes 
(Nearly Bloody 80!!)   
Club Triples: Grand Final TBA Team J. Merkel 
plays Team Chris Heather  
Handicap Singles: The winner between R. Philpot.  
R. Hamilton play Craig Heather in the Grand Final   
TBA 
Club Pairs: Team Scanlan to play the winner of 
Team Jones and Team Meiklejohn. 
Club Fours: Sunday 9th March If you would like a 
game there are still a few spots left. DON’T MISS 
OUT. Names on the sheet in the back bar.    
Bing Walder Shield was held at Temora on the 1st 
and 2nd February. Well done to our boys who 
represented Zone 8 and finished 3rd overall. A 
great effort boys.  
Twilight bowls Round 2 results: With 2 rounds to 

go it is very close: Smurf & Turf 36¼, Mighty 
Ducks 32¾, Black Balls 25¾, Milko’s 25¾, 4B’s 
23¾, Wanabees 23¼, Green Thumbs 20½, The 
Chumps 19½, Odd Bods 19¼, The Byngers 13, DJ’s 
10¼, HVC 8. Colonel Duckworth Klink is 
handicapping every side well. There are 2 rounds 
to go and anything can happen!!! 
Australia Day Sports Team Awards: Well, done to 
the team of Jo Merkel, Judy Smith, Marlene 
Thurling and Pam Kaletta which played in the 
State Title in Dubbo last year and won the award. 
Well done girls. 

Also, congratulations to Pam Kaletta and J Merkel 
who are competing in the State Titles in Ballina 
later this year. Good luck girls.    
Pennant: After 4 rounds Grade 4 are 3rd Grade 7 
are 1st 

Well, done everyone your bias must be good!!!!!     
Keep your bias, KUI        

TENNIS 
The season is drawing to a close with the Sect 2 side still having a faint hope of finals after defeating 
Gerogery West last weekend, 9/74 to 7/65 games. Holbrook’s men were 19 games up but the visiting 
ladies were equal to the task being 18 up. Into the mixed sets and the Brookers won the first 3 sets to 
secure the win.  
In Sect 3A Holbrook hosted a very strong Pleasant Hills team who completely dominated the Brookers 
to with 96 to 31 games. As observed by a staunch former player the “Hills” team will be hard to beat 
come finals in 3 weeks.  
On the social scene we have the Trivia Night at the R.S. Club this coming Saturday from 7.00 pm, 
thereabouts. Be early for a meal, Billy Barber Heriot will once again give the questions procured from 
the work truck cabin. The auction will have the usual firewood lots plus plenty of other interesting 
items on offer. A great family night is assured. 

Wimbledon, or the Wimbledon Championships, is the oldest tennis tournament in the world, and also 
considered to be the most prestigious. The first Wimbledon was played in 1877.  

The US Open was founded in 1881, the French in 1891, and the Australian in 1905. These four major 
tournaments have been designated as “Grand Slam” tournaments. 

http://www.wimbledon.com/index.html
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MINI EARTHWORKS 
Tree Stump Removal 

Rotary Hoe 

Yard Levelling 

Landscaping 

Post Holes 

Trenching 
 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump it 

or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 

 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

NH SPRAYING 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For all your broadacre spraying  
and spot spraying needs. 

Ph TROY: 0418 370 627 

lancehanara1986@mail.com 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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3½ t Excavator for Hire 
Truck for Hire 
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A N N O U N C E M E N T S  C O M M U N I T Y  D I A R Y  
 

February 2025 
Mon 17 Holb Community Gardens Grp 9.30am 
Tue 18 Holbrook Playgroup @Holbrook Library 
 Meeting Room 
Wed 19 GHSC meeting—Culcairn 
Sat 22 Loooong Lunch Fundraiser 11am—5pm 
 Cricket, Tennis & Adult Riding Trivia/
 Auction Night 7pm @ RS Club 
Mon 24 Holb Community Gardens Grp 9.30am 
Tue 25 Probus 11am @ RS Club 
Fri 28 OMNI 
 

March 2025 
Sat 1 Festival by The Sub from 4pm 
Sun 2 NSW Women’s Week commences 
Mon 3 Holb Community Gardens Grp 9.30am 
Tue 4 Holbrook Playgroup @Holbrook Library 
 Meeting Room 
Thu 6 Service NSW Mobile Service Centre @ 
 Holbrook Submarine carpark 9am—4pm 
 Dementia Café 10.00am—11.30am @ 
 Holbrook Sporting Complex  
Mon 10 Holb Community Gardens Grp 9.30am 
Fri 14 OMNI 
Sat 15 RS Club Boating & Angling Club’s Cod 
 Fishing competition @ Walwa 
Sun 16 RS Club Boating & Angling Club’s Cod 
 Fishing competition @ Walwa 
 Holbrook Show 
 Holbrook Triathlon 
Mon 17 Holb Community Gardens Grp 9.30am 
Tue 18 Holbrook Playgroup @Holbrook Library 
 Meeting Room 
Tue 25 Probus 11am @ RS Club 
Fri 28 OMNI 
Sat 29 Holb. Rotary’s 4WD Day 
Mon 31 Holb Community Gardens Grp 9.30am 
 

April 2025 
Tue 1 Holbrook Playgroup @Holbrook Library 
 Meeting Room 
Mon 7 Holb Community Gardens Grp 9.30am 
 Holbrook Tennis Club AGM 7pm @ 
 Clubrooms 
Fri 11 OMNI 
Sat 12 Holbrook Working Cattle Dog Trials 
Sun 13 Holbrook Working Cattle Dog Trials 
Mon 14 Holb Community Gardens Grp 9.30am 
Tue 15 Holbrook Playgroup @Holbrook Library 
 Meeting Room 

Are you the Publicity Person 

or Secretary for one of our 

local community or sporting 

groups? 

When you are planning an 

event, we would like to ask that these dates 

be sent through to  “Holbrook Happenings” 

for inclusion in our calendar.  

This will help to spread the word about your 

event and may help to reduce/avoid problems 

created by a potential clash. 

We’d also love to receive news from your 

group and this may also help to let others 

know what’s going on. Remember, not 

everyone relies on social media! 

Holbrook Pharmacy  
is having 50% off  all homewares 
(not including mugs or candles). 

 

We are getting ready for our move 
to the old NAB bank. 

 We will keep you posted on more 
information about this. 

 

119 Albury Street  

Holbrook NSW 2644 

Phone: 02 6036 2055 

holbrookpharmacy@hotmail.com 

mailto:holbrookpharmacy@hotmail.com
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Sarah Finlay & Jafar Hydrah  
 

Physio Services 
 

*Sports injuries* *Back & neck injuries*  
*Muscle & joint pain* *Women’s health*  

*Pre & post-natal programs* *Orthotic Treatment * 
*Injury Rehabilitation* 

Workcover, DVA, MAA, TAC, Private health rebates 
 

Pilates Classes 
Now being held in our new Pilates studio  

at 12 King Street 
Mon 6-7pm at 12 King Street 

Tues 9-10am at 12 King Street 
Thurs 9-10am at 12 King Street 

Term 1 commences Mon 3rd February 2025 
 

FOR BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES 
Call 02 6036 3331 

12 King Street, Holbrook 

WOULD YOU LIKE ANOTHER WAY TO 

PROMOTE YOUR EVENT? 

The Holbrook Business & Community 

Development Group may be able to assist you. 

The flag poles in the Ten Mile Creek Gardens & 

at the Submarine Park are available for this 

purpose.  

Cost is $450.00/flag for up to 3 months.  

This includes the initial artwork & creation of each 

flag and installation. 

For enquiries please email: 

holbrookbusinessgroup@gmail.com 
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